West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
November 6, 2018
Members Present: Clay Hungate, Susan Neyman, T.J. Howerton, Darrin Byrum
Members Absent: Granville Wynn, John Karnes
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Jordan Smith, Anthony Foster 
Meeting called to session: 12:05 pm
Public Forum: Jordan and Anthony spoke about their interest in serving on the Committee. 
September Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the September minutes.
Budget – September and October: The committee reviewed and approved the September and October budgets. The Director informed the Committee the credit card provider for fuel for the City has changed and will present on our financials now as Universal Premium. The Director explained a charge from Hill Electric for light repair at Mueller and Carter Park. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next meeting for December 3rd at noon. 
Carter Park Projects:  The Director informed the Committee the asphalt projects were completed. Grass and sod were removed from the infield of the ballfields and placed along the new asphalt and other needed areas around the concession stand. Compacted gravel was also placed along the asphalt where traffic would be heavy. Railroad ties were removed from the edge of the old gravel driveway and will be used to construct a warmup pitching area to serve field #2 and #3.   

Pee Wee Football\Flag Program: The Director gave a final update on the program. The season was very successful with very few issues. The Director presented a financial statement for concession and gate fees for the season. The number of unpaid participants for the program was less than 10%. The Committee discussed the possibility of the school taking over the program and options for the program’s equipment, which will no longer be of service to the Parks Department. 
New Business: 
2019 Baseball\Softball: The Director presented updated registration forms to be used for the 2019 season. The Committee discussed changes and additions to the forms. The Committee discussed the option to opt out of purchasing league insurance. The Committee is in favor of not purchasing team insurance for the season. 
The Committee discussed the Coaches Selection Committee and decided to select members to serve on the committee in either our December or January meeting. 
Tree City: The Committee discussed taking over the responsibilities of the Tree City Ordinance. All were in favor of including Tree City under the direction of the Parks Committee.  

WCCL Updates: The Director updated the Committee on changes within the WCCL Board. The WCCL Board will meet in December to elect officers and plan for the upcoming season. 
Committee Member: The Committee discussed the applications of Jordan Smith and Anthony Foster for recommendation for the open position on the Committee, The Committee tabled the decision. 
Other Business: T.J. Howerton ask to discuss future development of North Carter Park. T.J. had spoken with the WFHS Cross Country coach. Coach Surber stated she did not feel the area was suitable for cross country, but she asks if the Committee would consider a frisbee golf course because she is starting to teach frisbee golf in her P.E. class. The Committee has considered a frisbee golf course in the past and will research the possibility of developing a course at North Carter Park. 
Adjourn: 1:3 pm
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